
WE PRAY  
Ordinary Time - These weeks of winter are simpler and more relaxed than the exuberance of Christmas.  Our response to 
the Hebrew Scriptures is Psalm  100: “We are God’s People, the flock of the Lord.”  Our Gospel acclamation fills us with joy 
as we sing a new song from the mountains to all of Creation:  Alleluia! 
We gather around The Table of the Lord: we chant our mystery of faith, “When we eat this Bread and drink this Cup, we 
proclaim your Death, O Lord, until you come again.”  In the Name of Christ we are sent forth to witness to God’s life chang-
ing Love for all people. 

    Immaculate Conception Parish  
   IMMACULATE CONCEPTION CHURCH  

ST. MARY’S ACADEMY  
ST. MARY’S CEMETERY  

I have a dream that one day this nation will rise up and live out  the true meaning of its creed:  
“We hold these truths to be self-evident, that all men are created equal.” 
 
I have a dream that one day the sons of former slaves and the sons of former slave owners will 
be able to sit down together at the table of brotherhood. 
 
I have a dream that my four little children will one day live in a nation where they will not be 
judged by the color of their skin but by the content of their character. 
 
I have a dream that one day every valley shall be exalted, and every hill and mountain shall be 
made low, the rough places will be made plain, and the crooked places will be made straight; 
“and the glory of the Lord shall be revealed and all flesh shall see it together.” 
 
And this will be the day -- this will be the day when all of God’s children will be able to sing with 
new meaning: 

     My country ‘tis of thee, sweet land of liberty, of thee I sing.  Land where my fathers died, 
land of the Pilgrim’s pride, From every mountainside, let freedom ring! 

 
And when we allow freedom ring, when we let it ring from every village and every hamlet, from 
every state and every city, we will be able to speed up that day when all of God’s children, black 
men and white men, Jews and Gentiles, Protestants and Catholics, will be able to join hands and 
sing in the words of the old Negro spiritual: 
 
Free at last!  Free at last!  Thank God Almighty, we are free at last! 



 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 

 

Saturday, January 16 

4 PM Mass 

Barb Maleady 

 

Sunday, January 17 

9AM Mass 

Joan & Jim Rogers 

Timothy Cuddihy 

Joseph Florio 

Mary Giambelli 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday, January  18 

NO MASS! 

 

Tuesday, January 19 

Communion Services 

9:45 AM at the Danforth 

10:30 AM at the Health Center 

 

Wednesday,  January 20 

8:30 AM Mass 

at St. Patrick’s 

 

Friday, January 22 

12 PM Mass 

Bill & Mary Gorman 

 

Saturday, January 23 

4 PM Mass 

Mary Hodgekinson 

 

Sunday, January 24 

9AM Mass 

Father James Clark 

Judy Hoag 

Fred Bouplon 

 

 

 

2nd Sunday in Ordinary time             January 17, 2016 

Please bring soups and instant potatoes 
 to our donation box in church.   

There is  always a need for old bags to be reused.   
Food Pantry Volunteers …  

We are looking for volunteers at the Food Pantry to help.   
If you are interested, please call Dianne Hosterman at 686-5310. 

STONE SOUP GROUP 
 

Please remember our neighbors in need of a hot meal.  Once again, we are facilitating our 
Stone Soup Group.  All you have to do is make 10 cups (we provide the containers) of any soup 
and get them to the Food Pantry at 10:00 AM on Mondays and Fridays or 6:30 PM on Wednes-
days.  We can even get the soup to the pantry if you cannot.  Please contact our office to sign 
up for a time slot. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS BREAKFAST 
 

Sunday, January 31, 2016 from 10:00 AM to 12:00 Noon in our Church Hall.   
Eggs, pancakes, sausage, OJ and lots of witty conversation. 

LIGHT IN THE DARKNESS 

Christmas is over but the Light continues.  Our rectory trees remain brightly lighted on Main St; 

a candle in the window is a sign of hospitality and a hope that burns within each one of us. 

BATTENKILL CHORALE SEEKS NEW MEMBERS 

The Battenkill Chorale, Janet McGhee, artistic director, is accepting experienced choral singers 

for their spring concert featuring The World Beloved:  A Bluegrass Mass by Carol Barnett with 

guest artists Monroe Crossing, the internationally famous bluegrass band from Minnesota who 

played the premiere of this work, including its Carnegie Hall premiere.  These concerts will be 

Monroe Crossing’s only northeast appearance in 2016, and are scheduled between their Kore-

an and European tours.  Concert dates are May 7 and 8, 2016, at Immaculate Conception 

Church Hoosick Falls. 

The Battenkill Chorale has open enrollment, with auditions for vocal placement and solos only.  

Singers should be experienced choral singers possessing  good sight-reading skills and vocal 

technique.  Rehearsals are on Thursday evenings from 7:30-9:45 PM either at Hubbard Hall, an 

historic 1878 rural opera house located at 25 East Main Street, or Cambridge United Presbyteri-

an Church, both in Cambridge, NY.  The first winter rehearsal is January 21st at Cambridge Unit-

ed Presbyterian Church.  New members will be accepted through February 4th.  There is a 

$35.00 membership fee per concert program, plus the cost of music.  To pre-register, call (518) 

677-8233 or email battenkill@mindspring.com. 

WORSHIP AND ENVIRONMENT MEETING 

Monday, January 25th at 6:30 PM in the Church.  Share ideas for Easter and Lent. 

SR. MAUREEN JOYCE CENTER ANNUAL DINNER 
 

Tuesday, February 9th at the Century House in Latham.  Visit www.ccrcda.org for more infor-
mation or contact Erica Warner at 453-6650.  Tickets are $125.00  

HACA ECUMENICAL MEETING  

Tuesday, January 26th at 7:00 PM at our John Street Food Pantry. 



ST. MARY’S ACADEMY NOTES  
4 PARSONS AVENUE, HOOSICK FALLS, NY 

PHONE: (518) 686-4314, FAX: (518) 686-5957  
Mr. Michael Piatek, Principal 

Mrs. Mary Beth Smith, Secretary  
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St. Mary’s Annual Spaghetti Dinner and Talent Show 

It’s that time of year to kick off Catholic Schools Week!  Come see the fantastic talent St. Mary’s Academy has to offer!  Enjoy an all you can eat dinner 

including spaghetti, sauce with (or without) meatballs, salad, bread and dessert for just $10.00.  Tickets for children in grades K - 8 are $5.00, children 

under 5 are free.  Take out will be available.  Dinner begins right after 4:00 PM Mass on Saturday, January 30, 2016.  Tickets will be sold at the door.  

Any questions, please call the school at (518) 686-4314. 

THANK YOU NOTE  

I would like to thank everyone for the very warm welcome that I have received.  Everyone in both our church and school communities have gone out 

of their way to help me and bring me into our supportive communities.  We must continue to work together to ensure that St. Mary’s Academy, a very 

good school, continues to improve and move forward.  I feel blessed to be the principal of SMA. 

          Mike Piatek 

BE READY TO SING! 

Thanks to SMA’s 7th graders and Margaret Merwin for making our hymnal bookmarkers. 

 

 

EVENING OF FUN & FROLIC 

 

 

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 6, 2016 

5:15 PM TO 8:00 PM 

At Immaculate Conception Church Hall 

Music, Karaoke, and Entertainment by 

Hoosick’s own “Goober” (Bill Steller) 

Dessert festival plus “subs dinner”  

(wine and beer, too) 

Cost $5.00 - Call our office for reservations. 

 

 

 

 

 

PRAYERS FOR THIS WEEKEND AND ALWAYS 

Loving and good God, how great your love and goodness are to 

us.  Out of your love you extend your grace, and reward those 

who do not deserve it.  It is out of your love that we are not 

crushed, but able to survive the challenges surrounding us.  You 

extend your love to the unlovable - to rejected, hopeless sin-

ners.  Because your love and goodness know no boundaries, you 

dine with both black and white.  Because your love and good-

ness know no discrimination, rich and refugees, orphans and 

street children, learned and illiterate, all are called by your 

name; and you call us all your children. 

Lord, how great is your love and goodness to us.  You love all 

who are neglected and rejected.  So we say thank you, Lord, for 

your love and goodness to us and to the whole world. 



 

LƳƳŀŎǳƭŀǘŜ /ƻƴŎŜǇǝƻƴ tǊŀȅŜǊ 
All praise to you Creating God for the gift of your word who resounds 
deep within us all.  At the very beginning, you spoke and chaos gave 
birth to all that lives and breathes.  In the fullness of time your Word 
became flesh in the womb of Mary, the image of your church.  Your 
Word called the first disciples of Jesus to holiness of heart, unity in ser-
vice, and selflessness in love.  We thank you for all the women and men, 
enthused with faith, who built a home for us in Hoosick Falls.  And now 
we ask you for Holy Wisdom as we seek to rebuild our community on 
the foundation of Christ.  With Mary, and all the saints, we are a sacra-
ment of hope.  May we be so for ages to come.  Amen. 

 

The Next Class is January 24th.   
All regular classes meet at St. Mary’s Acade-
my on Sunday mornings from 10:15 - 11:30 
AM.  Confirmation Classes grades 10-11 will 
be meeting in the St. Joseph’s Room church 

hall.   Please pick up a complete list of dates on the back table.  If you 
have any questions please contact Deb Kapron Grades K-6 @205-5014 
or Deb Mahar Grades 7-12 @ 686-1692.   
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Maeve Ronan, Luke Hoag, Fred Yager, Jean Waytkus, Lester Goodermote, 
Kelly McCart, Diane Bamrick, Bill Ellis, Frank Morandi, Jon Laubacker, Bob 
Williams, Danny Green, Jean Brewster, Chuck Leeseman, Perry Coffman, 
Elaine Schultz, William J. Osterhout, Sr., Baby Charlotte, Armand Rousseau, 
Paul Cipperly, Butch LaFlamme, Ed Granger, John West, Sal Herradore, Hel-
en Betner, Helen Hogan, Wanda Hunt, Phyllis Bushner, Bea Peterson, Patri-
cia Cherry, & Rosemary Johnston  Those who have  been on the list for 
quite some time will still be prayed for, but will not appear in the bulletin.  
If you are in need of prayer for yourself or someone you know, please call: 
Margaret O’Malley at 686-7835. 

The Church’s One Foundation is Jesus Christ our Lord 
After prayerfully discerning the people nominated and relying on the 
help of God, our Pastoral Council has asked Christian Bradley, Mike 
Sanders, Margaret Restino, Dave Stagnitti and Bob Kapron to be on 
our Steering Committee regarding our church.  We thank them so much 
for their service.   
These people, our parishioners, are given the mission (empowered) 
to: 

Ý Build consensus among our people regarding our Catholic commu-
nity’s future. 

Ý How can we best gather as a worshipping faith  
        community? 

Ý With open minds and hearts, all information will be shared with 
our people; pros and cons of ideas will be discussed honestly. 

Ý How do we become church even more… inspiring,  
        enhancing, upbuilding the important aspects of our                 

faith...service to God’s People, celebrating the  
 sacraments in life giving and engaging prayer, and  
 being a sign of hope for our area. 

Ý Can we realistically embrace our future with our  
 foundation secure in Christ?  How do we honor our past? 

COMMITTES AND MEMBERS 
Repair Present Church    
John Burdick 
Linda Billert 
Jerry McAuliffe 
Mary Jones 
Christian Bradley 
Jim Hoag 
Construct A Structure on Church Property 
Bob Medvetz 
Sue Hickey 
Louise Ciuk 
Mike Sanders 
Construct a New Church Building 
Bob Medvetz 
Arthur Hyde 
Mike Baratto 
Mike Sanders 
Scott Bornt 
Repurpose an Empty Building 
Scott McCart 
Virginia Cuddihy 
Mary Ellen Sanders 
Peg Baratto 
Patti Zilinskas 

Add on or make Worship Space at St. Mary's 
Bob Kapron 
Kim Ciuk 
Mike Brewster 
Krissy Fauler 

Everyone is welcome to join any of the following committees. 
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Friday, January 22, 6:00pm-8:00pm, at the HAYC3 Armory in Hoosick 
Falls.  The event will be a combination of live art and comforting food, 
all graciously supplied by caring friends and neighbors in the communi-
ty. 

The arts portion of the evening will include live music by The Brewster 
Brothers, the unveiling of HAYC3’s artists’ guild Winter Blues door pro-
ject, and a gallery showing featuring the work of Ayla Graney and Mad-
die Grubb. 

The food portion will include an assortment of mac & cheese dishes 
prepared and provided by community members and local restaurants. 
A chocolate fest will serve up a variety of chocolate treats that you’re 
invited to “mug up” in a hand-painted mug (yours to keep).  All mugs 
will be painted in advance of the event.  

Come listen to music and view the art for free. Chocolate fest goodies 
(including hot cocoa!) will be pay-what-you-will and the cost to buy a 
mugful of mac & cheese is $10 per person. 

If you would like to volunteer your time to help bake and cook, we will 
be gathering in the Hoosick Kitchen on January 21 at 6:00pm to create 
chocolate treats and unique mac & cheese dishes. Please call 518-686-
9050 to reserve your spot. 

HELP OUR LOCAL SHELTERS 

We are hoping to help our local shelters supply those in need with a 

few extras such as toiletries, underclothes, socks, and mittens/gloves.  

Some toiletry ideas are shampoos, conditioners, soaps, toothpaste, 

hairbrushes, toothbrushes, deodorants, hand warmers, etc.  We will be 

keeping a box at the Faith Formation Classes and hope to donate them 

by the end of the month.  Any donations will be greatly appreciated.  

Please contact Deb Mahar with any questions at aleestudio@msn.com 

or 686-1692. 

tel:518-686-9050
tel:518-686-9050


Immaculate Conception Parish  

 January 16 & 17, 2016 

This Week:  January 16 & 17, 2016 
Lay Ministers:  Team  3 
Counters:  Linda Bennett & Joanne Shea 
Next Week:  January 23 & 24, 2016 
Lay Ministers:  Team  4 
Counters:  Judy Flynn, Peg Bakaitis, & Jerry McAuliffe 
(It is your responsibility to find a substitute if you are unable to 
serve.) 

 

Advertiser of the Week …  

We would like to thank 

THORPE’S PHARMACY 
Since 1876 

Corner of Church & John 
Hoosick Falls, NY  

 
Jim Monahan/ Pharmacist 

(518) 686-5711 

 
              THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS MEET  

 EVERY 2ND & 4TH WEDNESDAY AT 7PM  
 IN THE ST. JOSEPH’S ROOM  
 IMMACULATE CONCEPTION  

 CHURCH HALL. 
 ANY MAN IS WELCOME TO JOIN! 

Holy Communion...Please be sure to let one of the greeters know if 
you are unable to approach the altar.  The usher will then make ar-
rangements for Communion to be brought to your pew. 

OUR PARISH HALL 
If you would like to use our parish facilities or chairs/tables, please call 
our office to make reservations.  Your hall makes a fine place for family 
gatherings. 

SHARE THE FAITH—FIND YOUR HOME HERE 
Anyone wishing to join our faith community and live the Catholic way, 
please call our office 686-5064 or see Fr. Tom Zelker.  We welcome you 
with a loving embrace. 

YOUR SACRIFICIAL OFFERINGS  & ATTENDANCE   

YOUR SACRIFICIAL OFFERINGS  January 9 & 10: 

Offertory…………………………$3,590.00 

Candles…………………… ………….$42.05 

  Total:  $3,632.05 

ATTENDANCE  January 9 & 10: 

4 PM……...154  9 AM……….209 

  Total:  363 

ELECTRONIC GIVING 
Our automatic withdrawal system is now working well.  This may be an 
easy way for you to support our parish.  Please contact our office for 
more information.  686-5064 

Our church is open and lighted 24 hours a day.   
Our church is open for quiet prayer, meditation, prayer walking, or 

contemplative reflections. 


